Prime Minister Nguyễn Xuân Phúc
Prime Minister’s Office
Hà Nội

Việt Nam


Your Excellency,

I am writing out of concern for Father Đặng Hữu Nam, Nguyễn Văn Tráng and Paulus Lê Văn Sơn. The three men have been involved in protests calling for accountability and compensation payments for a ecological disaster along the center-eastern coastline of Vietnam. Due to the illegal discharge of a toxic substance,  over 70 tonnes of fish and other seafood animals died along that stretch of coast.

Since the protests began, the three activists have been subject to severe harassment, including temporary arrests, surveillance, death threats, and public denunciations in the local media. They fear for their safety, although they simply made use of their right to freedom of expression. In fact, the justification for their protests were underlined when in June the Vietnamese government declared that the company Formosa Plastics Group had admitted to causing the toxic spill.

I call on you to ensure that the harassment, attacks and threats against Father Đặng Hữu Nam, Nguyễn Văn Tráng and Paulus Lê Văn Sơn are stopped immediately, and that they can continue their peaceful work in safety.

Sincerely,

